Office of the City Manager News Release



BOULDER CITY CITY COUNCIL

MAYOR RODNEY WOODBURY

COUNCIL MEMBERS: PEGGY LEAVITT WARREN HARHAY RICH SHUMAN KIERNAN MCMANUS



MEETING LOCATION: CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

MAILING ADDRESS: 401 CALIFORNIA AVENUE BOULDER CITY, NV 89005

WEBPAGE:WWW.BCNV.ORG



CITY MANAGER: ALFONSO NOYOLA, ICMA-CM

CITY ATTORNEY: STEVEN L. MORRIS, ESQ

CITY CLERK: LORENE KRUMM, MMC, CPO

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DIRECTOR: MICHAEL MAYS, AICP

PUBLIC WORKS DIRECTOR: KEEGAN LITTRELL, P.E.

UTILITIES DIRECTOR:DENNIS PORTER, P.E.

POLICE CHIEF: TIM SHEA

FIRE CHIEF: KEVIN NICHOLSON

FINANCE DIRECTOR:
DIANE PELLETIER, CPA

PARKS & RECREATION DIRECTOR ROGER HALL

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

May 28, 2019

Contact:

Lisa LaPlante, Communications Manager 702-293-9302 llaplante@bcnv.org

New Effort to Help Boulder City's Seniors with Pets

BOULDER CITY — Many of the senior residents in Boulder City find love and companionship in their pets. Sometimes, they'll sacrifice certain necessities to make sure their pets have food and supplies. Boulder City Animal Control is teaming up with the Senior Center of Boulder City to make sure our most vulnerable residents don't have to choose between their meal and food for their pets. Starting this week, eligible seniors will be able to pick up pet food from the pantry at the Senior Center.

"We have a great, generous community here who show their appreciation for our efforts regularly through donations of food and supplies," said Ann Inabnitt, Animal Control Supervisor. "Boulder City Animal Control is thrilled to be able to help our seniors and their dogs and cats – it is our way to repay the community members who have been incredibly supportive of our mission here."

The pantry at the Senior Center started a few years ago, when employee Holly Webb started collecting items that seniors could pick up after visiting and socializing at the Center. "Our seniors are often too proud to ask for help, so this relieves some of that burden," said Victoria Mason, Senior Center of Boulder City Executive Director. "In addition to pet supplies at the pantry, we can also send items to our homebound Meals on Wheels participants."

"Ann Inabnitt's hard work and dedication has increased the number of adoptions at the Animal Shelter and provided a framework that landed a \$25,000 grant from Maddie's Pet Foundation earlier this year," said Mayor Rod Woodbury. "Her expertise has been a blessing to the people and pets of Boulder City, and we are fortunate to have her working for the City."

Pantry hours are Monday, Thursday & Friday between 8:00 a.m. - 1:00 p.m. Seniors in need of pet supplies should contact the Senior Center of Boulder City for more information at 702.293.3320.

###